
December 5th, 2024 
 
Present: Joe Gerold, David Helgerson, Hans Hanson, Mark Haarstick and Mike Kratzke. 
Visitors: Bryan Soland, Charles Ramstad, Jay and Renae Bakewell, Larry Hoffmann, David Blomberg, 
David and Sandy Antonsen. 
 
Dora township board met for the monthly meeting @ the  
CDH/Vergas Fire Hall meeting room Vergas, Mn. 
Meeting was called to order by Joe Gerold, at 7:00 pm. 
Pledge of Allegiance was said. 
 

The minutes for November meeting were read. David Helgerson moved to accept the 
minutes, Mark Haarstick seconded the motion, motion passed. 
 
Jay Bakewell brought in a plat that needed signatures to be registered. 
 
Charles Ramstad, representing Jacob Sonnenberg development off of County Hwy 41, 
shared about what a resolution could say for a township Road agreement that needs to be 
signed for plat approval at the county level. 
 
David Antonsen came and shared how the township should look at getting an easement 
for the west end of 430th Street. David moved to share the cost for the survey and attorney 
fee to accomplish this easement for a turnaround for snow removal and grading. Mark 
seconded the motion, motion passed. 
 
Treasurer’s Report was given and placed on file until audit. 
 
CDH/Vergas Fire and Rescue voted to okay a 4% increase to the budget, due to rising 
insurance rates. Dora’s share will be around $1,100. Duties also shifted for 2025 with the 
City of Vergas – Chairman, Dora Township – Vice Chair, Candor Township – Secretary 
and Hobart Township as floater. 
 
Perham EMS is still waiting to see if monies approved at the State legislature will be 
allocated yet this year. 
 
Mark moved to accept the proposal for Don Schroeder to plow snow on small township 
roads and cul de sacs. David seconded the motion, proposal of $100.00/hour rate was 
accepted. 
 
Bryan will be placing road closed signs up by December 15th for minimum maintenance 
roads.  
 



Mark talked to Driveway Services for a proposal for road work on 293rd Ave, and on 
section of 440th Street. David moved to accept the proposal for $14,000, Mark seconded 
the acceptance, proposal accepted. 
 
David moved to pay Daryl Haarstick for his 42 years of service on the town board, a 
$2,100.00 honorarium, Joe seconded the motion. Motion passed. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:35. 
 
 
Michael Kratzke, Clerk     Joseph Gerold, Chairman 
 
 
_________________________    ______________________ 
 
 


